

TOWN  OF  HELVETIA  MINUTES
For September 3, 2019
    
  The regular meeting of the Town Board was held at the Town Hall, and was called to order by Chairman, Calvin Preuss at 7:00 PM. Notice of meeting date change due to Labor Day was posted as required. All Town board members were present. 2 town residents also in attendance. 
    The Board met prior to the regular meeting to fill out the Pacer Report for the Town Roads.
    The Board cited the Pledge Of Allegiance. 
    The minutes of the previous meeting were read by Doug Hines, Clerk, and approved with a motion by Gary Chich, 2nd by Jeff Oppor. Town bills were approved and paid with a motion by Jeff Oppor, 2nd by Gary Chich. The Treasurers report was given.

NEW BUSINESS:
    The order for 1000 gallons of prepaid LP Gas to Countryside Propane at $1.02/gallon was placed and paid for. There was a complaint about the road condition of Klope Road, the board understands the condition, but other roads are a priority at this time.
    The 3 year service agreement with the Waupaca County Highway Department was approved with a motion by Gary Chich and 2nd by Jeff Oppor. The Hwy Dept also gave notice of adding a 2% billing fee to Town bills next year.
    Maintenance of the Town Hall was discussed, Liane agreed to take care of the cleaning for the Treasurer's office. Shrubs don't need to be replaced on the east side of building, however the front looks good and continue as is. New mulch and pressure washing the siding can wait till next year. Because of constant trouble with the urinal in the men's bathroom, the board is considering removing it. Gary Chich will work on the gutter and front railing. 
    A wash out on Moon Lake Court was taken care of. A new Swamp Road sign is needed for the corner of Swamp Rd and Hwy 161. Snowplowing will be handled by the Waupaca County Hwy Department this upcoming winter season. 
    Gary Prill, of the Plan Commission, had nothing to report.

PUBLIC INPUT:  
    Mike Shostak was present and voiced some concerns with the road construction of Swamp Road. Jeff Oppor requested that ATV use be posted on the towns website. 

Next meeting Monday, October 7th, 2019 at 7:00PM 
A motion to adjourn was made by Jeff Oppor, 2nd by Gary Chich.
            
Meeting Adjourned.       
Doug Hines, Clerk                                                                                                                                                                                                                 


